43 rd Bishopstown Scout Troop Diary

SCOUTS ACTIVE IN THE COMMUNITY

Bishopstown scouts have been very active in the

community during the months of December; January and

February. In December the scouts assisted the Bishopstown

Lions Club with their Christmas Food Appeal and assisted

FOTA scout camp in the removal of graffiti from the wall

of an ancient house. Over Christmas the scouts took a break

from their activities and put the feet up (except for the

leaders some of whom allegedly over enjoyed themselves

on occasion).

The New Year saw the scouts’ active again meeting every

Wednesday in the Scout Hall opposite the Bishopstown

Lawn tennis Club. On Sunday the 30th January the Scouts

headed west and climbed Mount Knockboy (708m). The

trek started in the village of Snave (near Glengarriffe) on a

sometimes bright day; but with temperatures never getting

above zero. From Snave the Scouts walked north as far as

the Priests Leap on the Cork Kerry Border. The priests leap

is so named because; according to folklore during penal

times a priest on his horse leaped from here to the far side

of Bantry Bay to evade capture after saying mass. From the

priests leap the scouts turned east passing by the southern

side of Lough Boy and on up to the top of Knockboy

Mountain. On the way up the scouts came across a frozen

stream. Being the intelligent people that they are they took

it in turns to slide down the frozen stream on their tummies

(Parents: please buy jackets next time that have reinforced

chests). – Entertainment for free and all in the open air.

On top of Knockboy in a freezing northerly breeze the

lunch break was taken. From this vantage point a clear

view could be had of Cork and Kerry. Before leaving the

Scouts gave a rousing rendition of the Cork and Kerry

Mountains (Tom Crean would have been proud).

From Knock boy the scouts headed south rounding the

western side of Lough Curramore. On the edges of this lake

a number of Scouts learned why there parents would advise

them – DO NOT WALK ON ICE.

Turning south west the scouts headed for the northern

slopes of Coomhola Mountain. From here they continued

west until they met their original track and headed south for

Snave.

On Sunday the 6th February the scouts participated in

an orienteering event organised by the Bishopstown

Orienteering Club in Curragh Woods near Midleton. There

is no doubt but the scouts had the advantage of youth and

agility over their leaders.

Two Wednesday nights in the Scout Den had been

devoted to preparations for a night’s entertainment in

Aras Leon. The scouts headed over to Aras Leon on the

12th February and gave a good night’s entertainment to

the residents. Both residents and scouts shared insights

into life for young people – the scouts learning from the

wisdom of their elders and the residents learning from the

youth of the scouts. The scouts sang a number of scout

songs including – Free fly flo; the man who dropped the

parachute; Cork and Kerry Mountains; The bear hunt etc.

They also performed a number of short sketches including

slow motion robbery and the bailout. Finally they showed

the residents their handiwork by displaying a field kitchen

dresser they had built. The residents for their part showed

their appreciation by organising an excellent party for the

scouts on the premises and telling stories from their own

youth. Many thanks to the residents of Aras Leon for their

kindness and support – We hope they enjoyed the night; the

Scouts certainly did.

On Sunday the 20th February the Scouts went orienteering

again with the Bishopstown Orienteering Club. This time

the venue was Manch Forest near Ballineen. Despite the

very heavy rain all scouts participated and completed the

Orange course. Many thanks to Bishopstown Orienteering

club for facilitating us on the day.

The Bishopstown Cub Scouts took part in the TEAM

HOPE Christmas Shoebox Appeal. This appeal is run every

year and promises to get all boxes into the hands of a needy

child In Eastern Europe, the former Soviet Union or Africa.

The beneficiary could be an orphan in rural Romania, a girl

living on the streets of Mozambique, a boy with cancer in

a Ukraine hospital, a nine year old whose Mum and Dad

have died of AIDS in Lesotho, or a girl who was sold into

prostitution in Moldova.

All the boys filled their boxes with enthusiasm knowing

that they were helping those less fortunate than

themselves. As part of the new One Programme, all the cub

scouts were reinvested on the night. A great time was had

by all and many a prize was won!
